
 

February 19th, 2025 

 

Good afternoon. We hope everyone is doing well and staying safe in the current weather. 

 

We wanted to share with everyone that CMS will remain remote/virtual next week, February 

24-28. This is consistent with the previously-released CMS Virtual Learning Plan that indicates 

CMS would be closed for a minimum of two weeks with possible weeklong extensions. All of 

those involved are working to be very thorough, and we appreciate the patience and grace of 

our students, staff, and community. As you likely know from our February 5 messages, we are 

working with contractors to complete an environmental study along with inspections of the 

mechanical systems in the building. 

 

We continue to urge you to follow official AHPS communications for frequent updates. You may be 

particularly interested in the dedicated webpage that provides a variety of helpful information. 

Items at the webpage include: 

• A Frequently Asked Questions document that is updated often 

• Information about free online tutoring. 

• A health-focused list of questions and answers from the Virginia Department of Health. 

• And much more. 

 

We know you are likely already aware, but please feel free to email specific questions or 

information to AHPSinfo@ahps.k12.va.us. Similarly, please let us know through  

AHPSinfo@ahps.k12.va.us or call the central office at 540-863-1800 if you are having any 

difficulty navigating the website. 

 

Thank you for your support as we continue to move forward with our investigations. We 

appreciate your help. 

https://cdnsm5-ss20.sharpschool.com/UserFiles/Servers/Server_419726/File/Fact%20Sheets/CMS%20Facts%2018.2.pdf
https://www.ahps.k12.va.us/news/district_headlines/ahps_offering_online_tutoring_to_boost_learning
https://cdnsm5-ss20.sharpschool.com/UserFiles/Servers/Server_419726/File/Fact%20Sheets/VDH%20FAQs%20on%20Carbon%20Monoxide%20Exposure%20and%20Carboxyhemoglobin%20Received%20Afternoon%20February%207%202025.pdf
mailto:AHPSinfo@ahps.k12.va.us
mailto:AHPSinfo@ahps.k12.va.us

